[image: image1.png]


Notes from Grampound Village Steering Committee at

Margie Lundie’s House

Meeting held: Wednesday 2nd April 2014

1.
Present: Helen Bunt (HB), Rachel Davies (RD), Annette Egerton (AE), Catherine Evans (CE), Fiona Jones (FJ) & Mark Jones (MJ), Margie Lundie (ML), Richard Pryor (RP), Alison Ryves (AR) and Peter Wootton (PW).

2.
Apologies: Philip Freer (PF)

3.
Approval of notes from previous meeting: The notes were approved to be a true and accurate record.

4.
Communicating with Share holders and the village: PW has written a report to the Shareholders and the village to update them of our progress, there just needs to be a tweak to reflect planning update, and it was decided to put it out in mid-April.

Action: PW to tweak.

5.
Application to Prince’s Countryside Fund (deadline 9th April) and Wind Turbine Fund (deadline end June): ML reported back re the applications.  The PCF deadline has been extended to 24 April, and this had been written by PW and ML and was circulated prior to meeting to read through.  It had been looked at by Plunkett and was ready to submit.  The decision from the PCF will be early July, so we will also apply to the Wind Turbine Fund as this deadline is at end of June.

Action: PW to submit PCF application, and to start work on the Wind Turbine Fund beg of May when ML is back from holiday.

6.
Projected budget: Our projected total budget is £47,106.  We already have roughly half of this so far through the share offer, fundraising, grants from the Parish Council and Plunkett. 


RP gave an update re: Linden Homes.  Emma from the PR department has emailed saying she is looking into the costs for labour and will speak with the Board.  RP has also been speaking with Richard James, of Hewitt’s Water Engineering (who converts shipping containers to commercial use).  HB suggested a few members meet with him at his office to open communications.
Action: HB to organize a business meeting with Richard James, AR, RP, HB and MJ to see if there is anything he can do.

7.
Alternative sources of funding: AE mentioned that the Duchy’s Benevolent Fund funds the Prince’s Countryside Trust, and it may be worth sending an application to them failing a successful application from the Countryside Trust.
8.
Possible timescale for shop, working with Hall trustees re work to car park:

The Environment Agency are rejecting our flooding application, but haven’t been to actually see the sight.  HB will update us of any further developments. RP is on the Hall Committee and can update the Hall at their next meeting.  It was thought that PW and ML should go to the meeting in May to liaise with the Hall Committee.

Action: PW and ML to attend the Hall Committee meeting in May.

9.
Fund raising- Jazz Evening:  MJ reported to the group that he has provisionally booked the band, and would confirm with them.  ML has booked the Hall for 14 June. The outlay will be approx. £400 for the evening.  It was decided to charge £10 a ticket and the ticket could then be exchanged for a glass of wine or a soft drink.  It was decided that the event would run from 8 - 11pm.  MJ would ask Daisy to design the tickets, and we would use the same design for the posters to advertise the event. We would have a raffle, and the bar would be situated at the back of the hall with tables in half the room and a dance floor near the band.

Action: MJ to send info to AE to put on website. ML would like a reminder to renew the license in May.

10.
AOB: CE asked if we were to still look for other funding sources. 

FJ asked if we should start looking at researching what we need to do when the shop actually opens. ML suggested we bring a list with us to discuss at the next meeting and we will create sub-groups to start the research. 

HB reported back that we cannot claim VAT back on any commercial building.

PW asked whether we should take down the banners and the thermometer.  It was decided that we would repaint the thermometer with white, and show the share offer (money so far) painted in one colour, and add different colours explaining different sources of income.

FJ brought the new boards to the meeting to give to AR for promotion. 

ML asked whether we could provide an auction hamper for the Carnival Auction in July.  We will also have a stall at the event. It was unanimously decided we should action this.

ML mentioned that the ‘Grampound Players’ will be performing in the Hall potentially in November.  They used to invite Graham and Jenny to do the refreshments to make some money, and so have now passed the baton to us, should we wish to do it. 

AR & HB have excess vegetable plants and asked if they could sell them at the next produce market to raise some funds.  The Group agreed it would not be infringing on other stalls and therefore would be a great thing to do.

AE had a quote back from a suggestion about having a Barn Dance.  At present the quotes were too high, but might be worth investigating for a potential autumn fundraiser.


Action: CE to send links to PW re Growth Funds; AR & HB to repaint thermometer to show our progress thus far, before the shop opens, to keep it in the minds of those passing.  CE to print A3 plans of shop and Grampound Village Store sign for the boards.

11. 
Date of next meeting:

It was decided that we would not have the next meeting until Wednesday 30 April at Margie’s house, unless something comes up with the Planning in the meantime.  PW will inform us if we need the meeting on 17 April, if so it will be at Helen Bunt’s house.
Notes taken by Catherine Evans. 

